
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

 
Mayor Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order on Monday, November 25, 2013 
at 7:00 PM. Council members present were Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, Dale Petersen, and 
Ben Glenn. Visitor Willie Hertel and Seniors Brittany Richendifer, Jessica Grubbs, and Brandi 
Essen were also present.  
 
Visitor Willie Hertel discussed landfill tipping fees for demolition debris. Hertel will be cleaning 
up some lots in the summer months and wanted clarification on sorted and unsorted loads. 
Shingles, wood, concrete, metals all need to be separated in order to dump at $58.00 a ton if it is 
not sorted the fee is $200.00 a ton.  
 
Devish motioned to approve the minutes of the November 12th Regular Council Meeting and 
November Bill List 2 Glenn 2nd all ayes, motion carried. Devish motioned to approve November 
Bill List 3 Mathews 2nd all ayes, Glenn abstained motion carried. 
 
Clerk Nelson gave her report. Nelson provided the Mayor and Council with the October 
Treasurers report. Reminder Town Hall is closed Thursday and Friday for the Thanksgiving 
Holiday.  
 
No Police Report. 
 
Heath Turbiville with HDR Engineering gave an update. The consensus of the Council was to 
combine the S. Little Horn and S. Belle Fourche projects into one large project for the summer of 
2014.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

 
Mayor Blakeman appointed a committee to rework the Mobile Home Ordinance. The committee 
will consist of Council members Dale Petersen and Ben Glenn; private citizens Carrol Ellis, 
Heidi Humpal, Milt Coulter, Denene Humphries and building inspector Jeff Holberg. Devish 
motioned to approve the committee and its members Mathews 2nd all ayes, motion carried.  
 
Mayor Blakeman discussed the next government issues meeting that is scheduled for January 29, 
2014 in Sundance. Blakeman encouraged the Council to be present as the 1% tax discussion will 
continue. Blakeman reminded the Council of the NEWY Meeting in Douglas on December 14, 
2013.  
 
With no further business the Regular Council Meeting was adjourned at 7:54 PM.  
 

 
______________________ 

Steve Blakeman, Mayor 
 

___________________________________ 
Candace Nelson, Clerk/Treasurer 


